Freedom of Information Act 2000 – section 21 evictions
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1) Would you consider a tenant who applies to the council for homelessness assistance following receipt of a valid section 21 notice to be intentionally homeless in any of the following circumstances: 

a. If they leave before the date on the section 21 notice but have no permanent residence to go to?

b. If they leave on expiry of the section 21 notice, but have no permanent residence to go to?

c. If they leave after a possession order is issued by a court but have no permanent residence to go to?

d. If they leave after a warrant of possession is issued by a court but have no permanent residence to go to?

e. Or in any other circumstances? 

2) How many (a) households; (b) individuals; and (c) children under 18 applied to the council for homelessness assistance following the receipt of a valid section 21 order from their landlord in the financial years:

i. 2014-15

ii. 2015-16

iii. 2016-17

iv. 2017-18 to date

3) Of the answers to Q2i-iii (years 2014-17), please can you indicate how many (a) households; (b) individuals; and (c) children under 18 were classed by the council as: 

i. Intentionally homeless

ii. Unintentionally homeless

4) How many (a) households; (b) individuals; and (c) children under 18 who were evicted from their home after receiving a valid section 21 notice were housed by the council in the financial years:

i. 2014-15

ii. 2015-16

iii. 2016-17

iv. 2017-18 to date

5) Can you please break down the figures in Q4 by the type of accommodation in which the people were housed by the council e.g. Private rented accommodation, bed and breakfast, hostel etc.
Answer:

Please find information in the attached document.
Data in relation to years 2014-15 and 2015-16 is not held by the Council.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

